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Ms. Tanowa Troupe 

Secretary 
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RE:  In re Application for a Construction Certificate for the Delta-

Wauseon 138 kV Transmission Line Tap to Nova Tube Steel 

Substation Project 
Ohio Power Siting Board Case No. 22-0053-EL-BLN 

American Transmission Systems, Incorporated’s Response 

to Staff’s Second Set of Data Requests 

Dear Ms. Troupe: 

Please find attached American Transmission Systems, Incorporated’s 

(“ATSI’s”) response to Staff’s second set of data requests, dated March 

3, 2022, in the above-referenced case. 

Very truly yours, 

 

 
Devan K. Flahive 
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ATSI’S RESPONSE TO SECOND SET OF DATA REQUESTS FROM OPSB STAFF 

Delta-Wauseon 138 kV Transmission Line Tap to Nova Tube Steel Substation Project 

Case No. 22-0053-EL-BLN 

 

Request Dated March 3, 2022  

 

1) The March 1, 2022 DR response states that there was a mix-up in the PJM Supplemental 

ID number for this case. Have you presented this project at any PJM Subregional RTEP 

Committee – Western meetings? Please provide the date(s) of the meetings where this 

project was discussed. 

 

 

RESPONSE:  Yes, ATSI presented the need for this Project at the PJM Subregional RTEP 

Committee—Western meeting on July 16, 2021, and the solution at the August 16, 2021 

meeting.1 

 

                                                      
1 Since then, cancellation of a different project resulted in PJM’s finding a violation that ATSI must address; 

ATSI will therefore re-present the solution at a subsequent PJM Subregional RTEP Committee—Western 

meeting.  
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